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(This note from Chris) 

Chuck and I had a bad surprise this morning, when we realized for the first time that the 

reunion was scheduled for the first weekend in September.  We know Dwayne has 

been telling us this for three years…what’s the matter with us??  We can’t come!  We 

will be in Dallas that week, babysitting our 2-year-old granddaughters!  This came as a 

shock, because we’ve been looking forward to the reunion for years.  And the thing is, 

until today, neither of us has ever experienced a memory lapse, a senior moment, brain 

fog or confusion.  It’s unbelievable!! 

Well, last time we submitted class notes, we had no grandchildren, and now I’m very 

happy to say we have three.  Emma and Elizabeth are our little Texas twins, and 6-

month-old Abigail Christine lives in Parker.  Chuck is an enthusiastic grandpa, with great 

plans to be the girls’ own personal Mr. Wizard.  (He’s especially looking forward to the 

rocketry lessons.)   

After 7 years with Oracle, Chuck retired again, and, like so many retirees have done, he 

formed an LLC to do some consulting.  He’s happy to have the option to do a project, or 

not!  He still gets up every morning at 4:30 and goes to the gym, and he follows that up 

with long walks for our two new rescue dogs, Alfie and Pip.  He’s got time now to do the 

fun stuff (like brewing beer).  I’d say he’s enjoying life in the man cave. 

Sure do hate to miss our last reunion!  We’ll see you all in assisted living!   
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